
Safety Committee Meeting  

Minutes 

September 27, 2019 

 

Members present:  Amanda Arra, Jon Lasinski, Adam Zenger, Lisa Hoferkamp, Dan Garcia 

Members absent: Nathan Bodenstadt, Chase Parkey 

 

Recent Incident Reports 

There have been no incidents reported since the last Safety Committee meeting. 

 

Trespass Update 

There are currently three persons trespassed from UAS.  There have been no trespass issues since the 

last Safety Committee Meeting 

 

Nighttime Campus Safety Walk 

For many years UAA conducts an annual campus safety walk where faculty, staff and students walk the 

entire campus after dark to look for unsafe conditions.  This annual event results in a punch list of 

repairs and improvement projects for Facilities Services.   

The Safety Committee agreed that this event would be a good idea.  Dan Garcia reached out to UAA for 

information on planning and holding this event at the Juneau campus. Planning for this event will 

proceed.  

 

Safety Committee Membership 

Membership on the Safety Committee was discussed.  The Committee was informed that Dan Garcia 

invited a representative from Student Government to participate in our monthly campus safety 

dialogue.  Dan gave a short presentation to Student Government on what the Safety Committee is and 

why their participation is requested.  Student Government expressed interest in the group and its 

mission. 

 

Loss Prevention Fund 

At this time it is not clear whether Loss Prevention funds will even be available due to our budget 

situation.  If they are available, we discussed two potential purchases: 



Trainer for CPR AED First Aid: We would like to fund at least two UAS employees to take this course so 

that they can be trainers. 

Campus Safety Walk supplies:  Participants in the proposed Campus Safety Walk will need reflective 

vests, flashlights. 

 


